June 23, 2025

To the PIM Nominating Committee:

Thank you for your dedication to finding the best possible candidates
for PJM’s Board of Managers. Your hard work benefits the members and all P)JM
stakeholders. Given the rapid pace of events in the PJM region — with multiple
unexpected events in recent weeks, including the vacancies that have emerged on
the Board of Managers — we believe the current June 30 deadline for candidates
to apply may be unintentionally restrictive, preventing talented and qualified
candidates from being considered.

Therefore, we respectfully request that you either extend the
deadline by one month, until July 31, 2025, or publicly confirm that although you
will begin considering candidates after June 30, you will not reject qualified
candidates solely on the grounds that their application was received after that
date.

Thank you again for your service to the PJM region.

Sincerely,
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Josh Shapiro Glenn kin
Governor of Pennsylvania Governor of Virginia



